
Some common questions answered below but please do not hesitate to contact Heather 
Brantner@ heather.brantner@horizon.ab.ca if you have any questions! 
 
 

When are classes? 

Dual credits may follow the college timetable not high schools. 

FALL semester begins in September with dual credit classes ending in 
December 

WINTER semester begins at the end of January or early February and will 
end at the end of April or early May. 

Types of courses 

Most courses are offered online and are asynchronous ( work when you 
are available). Some classes will offer a couple of in-person labs to 
support the learning process. 

How much time is required? 

Most courses require 3-6 hours of online classes, plus time to complete 
assignments, studying and exams.  

Who pays the tuition? 

Horizon School Division pays your tuition and this in non-
refundable 

What happens if I withdraw from the class? 

This will be indicated on your college transcript as a W 

Where do I go for help? 

Students are encouraged to contact their college instructor. The off-
campus teacher will also be available to assist you with staying on track 

INFORMATION NIGHT- May 5th @ 6:00pm via ZOOM 
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